

Larchwood Gardens Pilgrims Hatch Brentwood Essex CM15 9NG

Headteacher: Mr.S.Bowsher



T: 01277 372450 E: office@larchwood.essex.sch.uk W: www.LarchwoodPrimary.co.uk

20th January 2023

Dear Parent / Carer

I am writing to you regarding the forthcoming industrial action being taken by the National Education Union (NEU).

The NEU is the largest union of teachers in the UK. They have announced a programme of strike action which will disrupt many schools on the following dates:

Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> February (national day of action)

Wednesday 1st March (regional day of action)

Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March (national days of action)

If the strike action is not called off there will likely be some impact on Larchwood. We are currently in the process of making plans for these days and it is probable that some classes will not be open for children, while others will be. Other provisions such as breakfast club, school lunches and afterschool club will be running as normal for children in school.

I hope to provide you with further details next week so that if your child's class is closed, you are able to make alternative plans for the 1<sup>st</sup> February.

Mr S Bowsher Headteacher

